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Greetings from the Montaño family! 
Great news from Hermosillo, Sonora. 
We hope that all of our supporting 
churches had a fruitful season of 
ministry! 
We have been at full charge forward 
with some of our goals for this year. 
In the month of February we had our 
soul winning campaign, where our 
goal was to have 120 soul winners. 
Every year we have our soul winning 
training not only to teach others how 
to win someone to Christ but also to 
gain more soul winners for our 
regular soul winning program. Our 

goal was to have 120 take the 
training. We were five short of 
getting to our goal. We will 
continue to endeavor to have 
more people in  our soul winning 
program.  Since we have knocked 
every door in our city we have 
now started from ground zero to 
start it all over again. Please pray 
that we may have fruit that 
remains.  We also had our anual 
marriage conference and we are so 
thankful for the decisions that were 
made. A special blessing was a new 
couple that has been coming to our 
church because of this conference.  
 The semester for the Bible 

institute continued with 
nine of our young people 
preparing for ministry. 
This semester I am 
teaching a bible 
counseling class. Please 
pray more young people 
surrender to the ministry.  
 In the month of 
March we had our 
renewal of our 
commitments that goes 

toward the future of our church. The 
church is sacrificing so that we can 
save and purchase land or a building 
that we can grow in. We are doing 
our best to save so that in the future 
we do not have to rent any more. Our 
church is learning to sacrifice for a 
visión that would allow us to reach 
more people with the gospel. We are 
praying that by the end of this year 
maybe we will have enough for a 
down payment. Please pray for us in 
this endeavor of faith.  During the 
month of March we also took our 
teens to Mexicali for the youth 
confrence. I had the blessing of being 
one of the preachers. It was a 
blessing to see close to a thousand 
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teens come all all over to hear 
preaching!!  
 In April we hosted our 
anual ladies conference. We 
changed our dates from August to 
April due to the extreme heat we 
have during the summer. We had 
over 100 ladies come to our 
conference. We had Mrs. Parada 
and Wendy Reynoso come from 
Long Beach California to teach 
our ladies. So many decisions 
were made. The ladies looked 
revived and ready for more 
usefulness for the Lord.  
 Please continue to pray 
for our christian school and our 
discipleship program as we 

continue to work with 
new believers. 

Prayer needs: 
1. Maturity of our 
church family  
2.  Boldness in 
witnessing - fruit that 
remains  
3.  Wisdom in leading 
the church through 
giving for a future 
building or land.
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